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The Suburban Club Hosts the MAAGCS Annual Meeting 

Front: (1 to r) Jim Halley, Ken Ingram, CGCS, Nick Vance, CGCS, Tim Nortis, CGCS, Chris Ayers, CGCS 

Back: (1 to r) Dean Graves, Dave Burkhart, Walter Montross, CGCS, John Newcomb, CGCS, Mike Evans, Dave Nehila 

The Mid Atlantic Association of Golf 
Course Superintendents elected the Of-
ficers and Board of Directors that will 
take the association into the next century 
on Tuesday, December 14, 1999. The 
annual membership meeting was held at 
The Suburban Club in Baltimore, MD 
and hosted by John Kotoski, CGCS. 

The MAAGCS membership first voted 
in a bylaw change that eliminates the 
Class G membership. This change was 
needed to bring the MAAGCS member-
ship classifications in compliance with 
the GCSAA Affiliated Chapter Dual 
Membership Agreement. Following the 
bylaw vote, Past President Mike Gilmore, 
presented the slate of candidates for 
officers. Mr..Nick Vance, CGCS from 
Rattlewood Golf Course was elected 
President, Mr. Chris Ayers, CGCS from 
Lakewood Country Club was elected 
Vice-President, Mr. Mike Evans, Golf 
Course Superintendent at The Country 
Club of Woodmore, was elected to a 
second term as Secretary and Mr. Tim 

Norris, CGCS from Army Navy Country 
Club in Fairfax was elected to the posi-
tion of Treasurer. The new members of 
the Mid Atlantic Association of Golf 
Course Superintendents Board of Direc-
tors are Mr. Dean Graves, Golf Course 
Superintendent at Bethesda Country 
Club, Mr. Ken Ingram, CGCS, Golf 
Course Superintendent at Bretton Woods 
Recreation Center, and Mr. Dave Nehila, 
Golf Course Superintendent at Hunt Val-
ley Golf Club. These gentlemen were 
elected from a slate of seven strong 
candidates. 

Earlier in the evening outgoing 
Education Chairman, Ryland Chapman, 
IV, presented MAAGCS scholarships to 
four deserving students. Jason Bowers 
and Steve Evans were both awarded a 
Merit Scholarship. Brian Moreau and Jeff 
Van Fleet were also presented MAAGCS 
scholarships. 

Mr. John Kotoski, CGCS, who served 
as Golf Chairman in 1999, presented the 
"Player of the Year" award to Mr. Mike 

Evans, Golf Course Superintendent at The 
Country Club of Woodmore. 

President Walter Montross, CGCS 
presented Mr. Ryland Chapman, IV, from 
Fairway Hills Golf Club, with a plaque and 
thanked him for his service on the Board of 
Directors over the past three years. Mr. 
Chapman will be stepping down from the 
Board this year. Mr. Montross also thanked 
Mr. Mike Gilmore, Immediate Past Presi-
dent, for the leadership and direction he has 
provided during his seven years on the 
MAAGCS Board of Directors. 

After the election, Mr. Montross turned 
the gavel over to newly elected President 
Vance. President Vance presented Past Presi-
dent Montross with a plaque and gavel as 
appreciation for his tenure as President. Mr. 
Vance then thanked the membership for their 
attendance and wished everyone safe travels 
home. 
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MAAGCS 
Board of Directors 

Officers 
President 

Nick Vance, CGCS 
Rattlewood Golf Club 
(301) 831-0498 

Vice-President 
Chris Ayers, CGCS 
Lakewood Country Club 
(301) 762-0570 

Secretary 
Mike Evans 
The C C at Woodmore 
(301) 249-6116 

Treasurer 
Tim R. Norris, CGCS 
Army Navy Country Club 
(703) 246-9834 

Past President 
Walter Montross, CGCS 
Westwood Country Club 
(703) 281-1939 

Directors 
David Burkhart 
Hog Neck Golf Course 
(410) 770-8095 

Dean Graves 
Bethesda Country Club 
(301) 365-0100 

Jim Halley 
Glenn Dale Country Club 
(301) 464-7440 

Ken Ingram, CGCS 
Bretton Woods Recreation Center 
Ree (301) 948-5405 

Dave Nehila 
Hunt Valley Golf Club 
(410) 527-3307 

John Newcomb, CGCS 
South River Golf Links 
(410) 798-6173 

Presidents Message 
Walter C. Montross, CGCS 

As the year 1999 comes to an end, so 
does my term as President. My goals 
coming in were simple. I wanted to create 
a structure within the Association that 
would allow us to be better organized, 
involve more members, be more proactive 
on issues, be more responsive to member's 
needs, enhance our image and create long 
term strategic objectives. As I read back 
over this it wasn't really that simple after 
all. With the significant growth of the 
Association, the drought of 1999 and an 
ever-increasing need to monitor environ-
mental/regulatory issues, never has the 
Association faced a greater need for 
change. I am happy to report the board of 
directors is well on its way to implement-
ing changes that would allow us to meet 
the above objectives. 

With the thought of "you can't do it 
alone", my thanks go out to last year's 
board, Charlotte Norris our Executive Sec-
retary, all of the clubs and superintendents 
who were gracious enough to host our 
monthly meetings, my assistants and my 
family. In spite of a tough year all of these 
individuals helped me retain my sanity. My 
congratulations to Nick Vance, CGCS on 
his ascendance to President and the rest of 
the new 2000 Board of Directors. I have no 
doubt they will continue to serve the 
Association well. 

Happy 
holidays and 
a great "new 
m i l l e n i u m " 
to everyone. Remember that family and 
friends will always love you, even if the 
grass dies. 
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Bullets from the Boardroom 
MAAGCS Secretary - Mike Evans 

The Board of Directors has approved the formation of a 
fundraising golf tournament with proceeds to be earmarked 
strictly for government relations issues and research 

projects. This will be a separate event, and will not coincide with 
our monthly meeting schedule. The inaugural tournament will be 
held August 21, 2000 at South River Golf Links. Teams will be 
comprised of a golf course superintendent, two club officials, and 
one guest who may be a MAAGCS affiliate member, politician, or 
university representative. Look for more details this spring. 

Q A motion to raise dues for the year 2000 was unanimously 
Jg. approved by the Board. Dues for Class A, B and F 

members are $140 per year, an increase of $20. Dues for 
Class C members were raised $10, to $105 per year. Non-resident 
member dues will be $70. This dues increase, the first in seven 
years, will help to offset the cost of ever-increasing member 
services. 

^ A letter was sent on behalf of the MAAGCS to Bud Key, 
W publisher of Chesapeake Golfer, expressing our extreme 

^WW displeasure with the portrayal of golf course superinten-
dents in an article that appeared in the October issue. When Mr. 
Key did not respond to the letter, be was contacted by telephone. 
He stated that the piece was meant to be humorous, with no malice 
intended, and that he would not offer a formal apology. Mr. Key 
did, however, extend an invitation to the MAAGCS to write 
monthly articles for the magazine. The first issue for the year 2000 
will be published in March. If you would like to write an article for 
publication please contact the MAAGCS office. 

In response to a suggestion that the MAAGCS, as an 
Association, endorse certain political candidates for elec-
tion, the Board of Directors unanimously agreed that such 

endorsement would not be feasible. To do so would jeopardize our 
status as a non- profit organization. 

The Board unanimously approved a motion to donate 
$100 to the Joe Duich Foundation. For decades, Dr. 
Duich has been instrumental in advancing turfgrass 

research to benefit golf course superintendents. 

Q j The MAAGCS will again, sponsor a hospitality suite at 
jffl the Maryland Turfgrass Conference and the GCSAA 

Conference and Show. The hospitality suite in Timo-
nium will be Tuesday, January 4, at the Holiday Inn from 6:00 
p.m. to 8:30 p.m. The hospitality suite in New Orleans will be 
Thursday, February 17, at the Radisson Hotel from 8:00 p.m. to 
11:00 p.m. Invitations will be mailed in January for the GCSAA 
reception. 

Q The Eastern Shore Association of Golf Course Superin-
W tendents will be partnering with the MAAGCS to host 

T^WI the hospitality suite in New Orleans. We would like to 
express a hearty 'Thank You" to all of our friends in the 
ESAGCS for your support. 

Beginning with the first MAAGCS golf event in April, 
H all golf participants must have a registered handicap 

card. A registered handicap card will be required for 
every MAAGCS-sponsored golf event. Please review the golf 
policy for the year 2000 in order to avoid a conflict before it 
arises. 

Q j The Board has recently become aware that many 
Jjftl members are not wearing their name badges at the 

monthly meetings. It is nice to be able to attach a name 
to all the new faces in the Association. Conversely, wearing 
your name badge makes you readily identifiable to those who 
are not regular attendees. If you need a name badge please 
contact the MAAGCS office. 

Pond Management 

ENVIRONMENTAL • Stream Stabilization 

Landscaping 

IALÍTY » Design and Construction 

8711 Snouffar School Road, Galtharaburg, MD 20879 PH (301)208-0123 FAX ß01)20W189 
8917 Proctman Avanua, Baltimora, MD 21237 PH (410)483-4268 FAX (410)483-4268 

"Stay Connected" 
MAAGCS 
O N L I N E 

www.maagcs.com 
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Editor's Letter 
Tim R. Norris, CGCS 

Director of Communications 

I will be turning over my editor's pen to a new board member 
next year and would like to say that I have enjoyed serving the 
membership in this capacity for the last eighteen months. 
Although at times there were delays, I tried to make every issue 
of Turfgrass Matters informative and enlightening. I would like 
to thank those members who made my job easier by contributing 
articles and would encourage every member to participate and 
share their knowledge with the readers. 

I also want to thank the members of the Communications 
Committee, Keith Williams and Carmen Giannini. Their efforts 
are greatly appreciated. Lastly thanks to our Executive Secretary, 
Charlotte Norris, who does the lion's share of layout and mailing 
of all MAAGCS publications. 

Thank you again for giving me the privilege to serve you as 
Newsletter Editor. Wishing everyone a Happy Holiday and 
prosperous New Year. 

With warmest regards, 

Tim R. Norris, CGCS 

TREEMASTERS. 
L 

H. BRUCE PHILLIPS & CO. INC. 

Only Mother Nature 

Knows More About 

Trees Than We Do. 

Complete Tree Service 
Since 1950 

Commercial and 
Residential Projects 
• General Tree Maintenance 

•Large Shrub Pruning 

•Tree Preservation Before 
Construction 

• Plant Health Care 
Programs 

•Complete Tree and Stump 
Removals 

•Fertilization and Aeration 

301-598-8100 

410-792-7300 

www. treemasters. com 

Excellent for: 
• Sidewalks 
• Homes and Driveways 
• Parking Lots 
• Factories 
• Ramps and Loading Docks 
• Restaurants 

AJIC Makes Ice Disappear 

ELT-

TO ORDER CALL: NEWS0M SEED 
Allen Bohrer 800-553-2719 

FAX 301-762-9544 
Sam Kessel 888-282-5295 

FAX 703-242-6430 
Jim Claxton 800-441-4740 

FAX 410-531-2863 



1999 Annual Committee Reports 
Communications 

Tim R Norris, CGCS 

The MAAGCS newsletter Turfgrass 
Matters continues to provide pertinent 
information to the membership and has 
received many favorable comments in 
the GCSAA Chapter Newsletter Editor 
Contest. All MAAGCS members should 
strive to become part of the process by 
submitting articles for publication. Ad-
vertising for the newsletter and monthly 
bulletin continues to be fully subscribed. 
Thanks to our many industry partners 
who's advertising supports our publica-
tions. Please continue to support these 
companies and individuals with your 
business. 

This year the MAAGCS hosted four 
very successful public relations booths. 
There were booths at both the Greater 
Washington Golf Show held at the Capi-
tol Expo Center in Chantilly, VA and the 
Baltimore Golf Show held at the Balti-
more Convention Center. MAAGCS had 
information tents at the PGA events, the 
Kemper Open and the State Farm Senior 
Classic, held in the Mid Atlantic region. 
These booths and tents distributed infor-
mation to the golfing public about the 

Egypt Farms, Inc. 
Supplier of topdressing, 

construction mix, bunker sand, 
Aqua-Aid, Aqua-Root, Perform, 

Par-Ex, Milorganite, Lebanon, Turf 
Cocktail, Futerra, Terra-Flow, 
Terra-Bond, and precision soil 

blending. 

Contact: 
Dean Snyder, Dave Cammarota 

Cheryl Gaultney, Ben Stagg 

Steve Chirip 

410-335-3700 or 800-899-7645 

superintendent, proper golf course eti-
quette and education opportunities for 
students interested in the profession of 
golf course superintendent. These booths 
were well received by all that attended. 
Many thanks to those superintendents 
who volunteered their valuable time to 
man the booths. It is planned to continue 
these information/public relation endeav-
ors in the future. Once again the 
MAAGCS will have a booth at the 
Maryland Turfgrass Conference. Any su-
perintendent or assistant superintendent 
interested in volunteering their time, 
please contact the MAAGCS office. 

Thanks to the members of the Commu-
nications Committee, Keith Williams and 
Carmen Giannini, for their help through-
out the year. 

Education 

Ryland O. Chapman, IV 

I believe that 1999 was filled with 
many educational opportunities for the 
MAAGCS members. These educational 
opportunities ranged from Turfgrass 
1999, a USGA Regional Green seminar, 
a MAAGCS and local vendors' March 
Seminar, guest speakers at our monthly 
chapter meetings, and completing the 
year with a two days of GCSAA 
educational seminars co-hosted by the 
MAAGCS in December. 

The MTC's Turfgrass 1999 Confer-
ence and Trade Show was successful this 
past year with a record number of attend-
ees at the Timonium Fairgrounds. The 
Golf Course Management educational 
sessions' topics ranged from "Welcome 
to the Jungle: Complex World of Mi-
crobes in Turf ' with Dr. Peter Land-
schoot to "The Year In Review" with 
Mr. Keith Happ, USGA. 

The MAAGCS' March Educational 
Seminar "Creating an Environmental 
Plan" with the Audubon Cooperative 
Sanctuary Program was very successful. 
This two-day seminar was to prepare and 
assist in developing an environmental 
plan for golf course properties and pro-
vide participants with the information 
needed to meet the minimum require-

ments necessary to have their property 
designated as a Certified Audubon Coop-
erative Sanctuary. I wish to thank Joellen 
Zeh, Staff Ecologist, of Audubon Inter-
national for doing a great job in showing 
how to start the process to become a 
Certified Audubon Cooperative Sanctu-
ary golf course. I would like to thank 
Egypt Farms, Inc., Finch Turf Equip-
ment, Inc., Green Meadow Turf Supply, 
Newsom Seed, Turf Equipment & Sup-
ply Co., Rhone-Poulenc Ag. Co., G.L. 
Cornell Company, and Zeneca for their 
sponsorship of this year's MAAGCS 
March Seminar. A special thanks to Dean 
Graves for his help in initiating this 
seminar between the MAAGCS and Au-
dubon International. Thank you all for 
making the seminar a success. 

The 1999 USGA Regional Green 
Seminar was hosted by Steve Potter, 
CGCS at Woodholme CC. This year was 
once again a huge success. Over 200 
people came to listen to Dr. Watchke, 
Mr. Scott Harrison and the USGA Sec-

continued on page 7 
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6 Turfgrass Matters 

Pat Yourself On The Back 
For most of us, there are times when we 
feel under-appreciated, as if no one un-
derstands how hard we work and how 
much we are trying. One of my favorite 
pieces of advice has always been to 
praise often and tell people how much 
you appreciate them. YouTl find bits of 
this advice scattered throughout the book. 
There are times, however, when no one 
seems to be applying that advice toward 
us, when no one seems to be appreciating 
us. 

At times, it's important to stop what you 
are doing and pat yourself on the back. 
Take a few moments to reflect on what 
you've been doing and on the nature of 
your intentions and actions. Mentally 
review your accomplishments. Thank 
about how hard you work and how much 
you are contributing to your goals, and to 
the people you are working with. 

As simple as this sounds, it really helps! 
I've done this many times, and have 
found that it puts things in perspective. 
Sometimes it reminds me of how busy I 

have become, which gives me compas-
sion for everyone else who is busy. I can 
recognize why people sometimes forget 
or are unable to be appreciative-they are 
absorbed in their own work and their own 
lives. 

Sometimes we get going so fast that we 
forget to pause and reflect. When we take 
a moment, however, we can regain our 
perspective and realize that we are mak-
ing a valuable contribution to ourselves, 
our families, the people and business we 
work with, and humanity. Recognizing 
your contribution from within yourself is 
actually more powerful and satisfying 
than hearing it from others. In fact, in 
order to feel good about yourself and 
your efforts, you must be able to compli-
ment yourself and recognize and ac-
knowledge your contribution from 
within. 

Almost, everyone loves to be patted on 
the back by others. It feels good. How-
ever, when it's not happening, don't let it 
get you down or adversely affect your 

attitude. Praise from others is never a 
certainty, and making it a condition of 
your happiness is really a bad idea. What 
you can do is praise yourself and pat 
yourself on the back. Be honest and 
genuine regarding your compliments. If 
you're doing a good job, say so. If 
you're working long hours, give yourself 
credit. If you're making life a little better 
for even one person, or making any type 
of contribution to society, then the world 
is a better place because of you. You 
deserve to be recognized. It you'll actu-
ally take the time to do so, I think you'll 
find this exercise is well worth the effort. 

Reprinted from DON'T SWEAT THE SMALL 
STUFF AT WORK: Simple Ways to Minimize 
Stress and Conflict While Bringing Out the Best in 
Yourself and Others by Richard Carlson, Ph.D.. 
Copyright 1998 by Dr. Richard Carlson. Published 
by Hyperion. Available wherever books are sold 

or by ca' ing (800)759-0190. 

unipn 
CONSTRUCTION AND • MAINTENANCE PRODUCTS 

UNIPAR sands, blends and mixes offer builders and superintendents a complete 
line of golf construction and maintenance products to better manage operating 
costs, optimize turf care programs and enhance overall course presentation. 
Every UNIPAR product is produced in a statistically controlled industrial 
environment for superior performance and predictable results. 

• Root Zone Mixes • Bunker Sands 
• Top-Dressing Sands • Drainage Media 

Unipar ' sands, blends and mixes are produced at our facilities in New Jersey, Virginia, 
North Carolina, South Carolina and Georgia and are availableIhrough our network of 
local distributors. For additional product information and availability contact: 
Unimin Corporation 
258 Elm Street, New Canaan, CT 06840 USA 
Customer Service: 800-243-9004 Fax: 800-243-9005 
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November/December Directory Update 

Anderes, John 
1644 ElkwoodCt. 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
(410) 349-1955 

Burkholder, Mark 
3765 Cape Landing Cr. #N 
Myrtle Beach, SC 29577 
(843) 293-8862 

Finney, CGCS, David Battleground at Cool Spring 
1400 Parker Lane 
Bluemont, VA 20135 

Godino, Mario 
731 S. Main Street 
Taylor, PA 18517 

Johnson, Scott 
3021 State Road 590 #423 
Clearwater, FL 33759 

Krout, Paul 
19210 Jamestown Ct. 
Hagerstown, MD 21742 

Masemore, Matthew 
2 Hazy Mom Ct. #L 
Timonium, MD 21093 
(410) 472-2069 

Roche, Scott 
12060 Little Patuxent Pkwy #B 
Columbia, MD 21044 
(410) 884-9485 

Samulski, Michael 
4602 Worthington Rd 
Alexandria, OH 43001 
(740) 587-2518 

Stern, John Potomac Ridge Golf Course 
3900 Ravine Dr. 
White Plains, MD 20645 
(301)396-4994 

Fountain Head Country Club 
Box 1947 
Hagerstown, MD 21742 
(410) 739-6933 
(410)714-0651 Fax 



Stohle, Chad 
7500 Woodmont Ave. #212 
Bethesda, MD 20814 

Stowers, William 
185 Cortlandt Street #3 A 
Sleepy Hollow, NY 10591 

Sweiderk, Steven 
302 Laurens Way 
Queen Anne, MD 21657 
(410) 758-2348 

Szkalak, Joseph 
533 Goosemar 
Rising Sun, MD 21911 
(410)287-2288 

Thurn, Mary 
209 Crestwood Dr. 
North Syracuse, NY 13212 

Wakefield, Chris 
502 N. Ivy Street 
Arlington, VA 22201 

Wilbur, Robert 
1630 Ripon PI 
Alexandria, VA 22302 

Zickafoose, Brian F T. A. Turner Construction 
8135-2 SnoufTer School Rd. 
Gaithersburg, MD 20879 
(301)519-9715 
(301)519-9717 Fax 



1999 Annual Meeting Highlights 

1999 MAAGCS Scholarship Recipients 

Jeff Van Fleet, Brian Moreau, Jason Bowers 

1999 Player of the Year 

Mike Evans 

Outgoing Board of Director 

Ryland O. Chapman, IV 
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High Mag Dolomiti« Limestone 
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Custom Blended Fertilizer 
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Annual Reports 

continued from page 5 

tion staff speak on topics dealing with 
public awareness and golf course re-
search and maintenance practices. 

The MAAGCS was pleased to award 
four students a 1999 MAAGCS Scholar-
ship. Of these four scholarships two were 
presented with a Merit Scholarship for 
their outstanding accomplishments. This 
years recipients are: 

MAAGCS Merit Scholarship 

Jason W. Bowers 
Sponsor - John Kain, CGCS 

Harry Steven Evans 
Sponsor - Jeff Wahl 

MAAGCS Scholarship 

Brian K. Moreau 
Sponsor - Gary Angell, CGCS 

Jeff D. Van Fleet 
Sponsor - Tom Fornasar 

Our MAAGCS monthly chapter 
meetings covered a variety of topics for 
our members. I would like to thank this 
year's guest speakers for their time and 
highly educational topics. 

April Mike Farrar, EPA 
EPA New Pesticide Regulations 

June: Mr. Stephen F. Mona, CAE 
Chief Executive Officer of the GCSAA 
GCSAA Updates and Future Directions 

July: Dr. Dave Chalmer; Virginia Tech 
USGA/GCSAA Tests Greens Reports 

September: Dr. Thomas Turner; University of MD 
Nutrient Management Plan Update for 
Golf Courses in Maryland 

involved in these issues. Thank you 
Stephanie Hau and Lou Rudinski for your 
help in House Bill 765 and to Bill Neus 
for sending a letter to the Drought Emer-
gency Coordinating Committee. To Chris 
Ayers, a special thanks to you for all of 
your time and efforts in these issues. A 
job well done. 

I would like to thank the MAAGCS 
Board of Directors for their support and 
words of wisdom. I would like to espe-
cially thank Bill Neus,CGCS for helping 
and contributing to this year's speakers 
and scholarships. Finally, thanks to Char-
lotte Norris, MAAGCS Executive Secre-
tary, once again you made life easier 
through a stressful year with your pa-
tience and sense of humor and I thank 
you for that. 

In closing, I want to thank the 
membership for allowing me the opportu-
nity to give something back to the indus-
try and to my fellow associates. To have 
worked with a group of individuals 
whose goals and ideas is the future of the 
MAAGCS will always be a positive part 
of me. I have always had the highest 
respect for them. To the current board 
members and future board members I say 
to you, "Stay focused and make a differ-
ence". 

Finance 

Jim Halley 

The average monthly meeting atten-
dance for 1999 in our main classifica-
tions: Class A & B - 33, Class C - 7, 
Class F - 25. This was a decrease from 
last year's attendance. I am sure the 
extreme drought and weather conditions 
we all endured this year was a large 
factor. Also, Class C Member's atten-
dance has been very low for the past few 
years, so lets try to get our Assistant 
Superintendents more involved. 

I would like to thank my committee 
members: Tom Ritter, Lester Tanner, 
Tim McMahon and Larry Parker for all 
their help this past season. I have enjoyed 
my first year on the board and I'm 
looking forward to serving our associa-
tion again next year. 

Golf 

John Kotoski, CGCS 

I would like to review a policy change 
for being eligible to play in any future 
Superintendent/Pro and Annual Champi-
onship. You must have attended three (3) 
regular meetings to be able to play. 
Attendance has been recorded from 
March 1999 up to the sign up for the 
Superintendent/Pro and/or Annual Cham-
pionship in 2000. The Annual Meetings 
will count towards two (2) regular meet-
ings. What will not count towards a 
regular meeting is participation in the 
Superintendent/Pro, Annual Champion-
ship and the Picnic. 

I would like to recognize our gross 
and net winners from three (3) of our 
events this year. At the Superintendent/ 
Pro at Woodholme Country Club in May 
our low gross went to the team of Steve 
Potter/Barry Fuhrman of Woodholme 
Country Club with a 69. The Presidents 
Cup went to the team of Mike Evans/ 
Larry Ringer of Country Club of Wood-
more with a 63. 

At the Superintendent/Club Official 
at the Chevy Chase Club in June our low 
gross went to the team of Glenn Smick-
ley/Tom Tracy of Robert Trent Jones 
Golf Club with a 67. The Bethesda 
Country Club team of Dean Graves/Jack 
Hargett won low net with a 58. 

November: David Locke (ASIA) 
Daft-McCune-Walker, Inc. 
Golf Course Master Planning and 
Infrastructure Development 

In the legislative department there 
were two hot issues that affected golf 
courses directly this year. The first one 
was House Bill 765-Water Appropriation 
or Use Permits. This ended up going to a 
summer work study and will be voted on 
again in the.year 2000. The second was 
the Water Use Prohibition during the 
drought of 499. Thanks to Maxine Adler, 
Esq. (Senunes, Bowen & Semmes) our 
legislative representative from MAGI. 
We were able to send letters and set 
meetings with the correct committees 

As the 1999 Season comes to a close, 
I would like to take this opportunity on 
behalf of the MAAGCS and thank all of 
our Class F Members who participated in 
the 1999 sponsorship program. This year 
the Associate Members and their affili-
ated companies generated $7,750 dollars 
in contributions. These funds surely 
helped make our monthly meetings a 
great success. I feel the support and 
commitment that has been given to our 
association over the years has helped 
make us one of the finest local chapters 
in the country. I would like to encourage 
our membership to support the many fine 
companies that are committed to our 
profession and the MAAGCS. 



Annual Reports 

continued from page 7 

During the Annual Championship at 
Lowes Island Club in October the Super-
intendent low gross went to Dave Horton 
with a 72 while low net went to Sean 
Remington with a 63. The Affiliate low 
gross went to Dan Schlegel with a 75 and 
Affiliate low net went to Jim Cervone 
with a 70. 

I would like to thank the following 
Superintendents who hosted a meeting 
this year for a job well done: Ken Keller, 
Steve Potter CGCS, Sean Remington, 
Walter Montross, CGCS, John New-
comb, CGCS, Mike Larsen, CGCS, By-
ron Lash, Bernie Beaven, CGCS. 

I would like to congratulate Mike 
Evans of the Country Club of Woodmore 
for being selected the Player of the Year. 
Congratulations Mike! 

Membership 

Dave Burkhart 

The membership roster of the 
association has experienced slight growth 
this past year. We have a current total of 
527 members. Fifty-one (51) members 
were dropped from the roster while sixty-
four (64) new members were added for a 
net increase of thirteen (13). New and 
total members are broken down into the 
following classifications: 

1999 Total 
Class A 5 145 
Class B 2 49 
Class C 23 105 
Class D 9 35 
Class E 0 14 
Class F 21 151 
Class G 4 18 
Class AA 0 10 
Total 64 527 

All members should have a name 
badge to be- used at monthly membership 
meetings. If anyone does not have one or 
needs any changes, please contact the 
MAAGCS office. 

Social and Benevolence 

John Newcomb, CGCS 

I) Major Life Changes 

Totals for major life changes affecting 
MAAGCS members in 1999 that the 
Social & Benevolence Committee needed 
to take action on were: 

Births - 15; Marriages - 6; Illnesses, 
Injuries, & Surgeries - 19 (8 Members, 11 
Direct Relatives); Deaths - 3 (2 Retired 
Members, 1 Active Member) 

II) Baby Bonds: 12 issued 

III) Turfgrass '99 Hospitality Room 

In January, MAAGCS sponsored a hospi-
tality room at the Holiday Inn Timonium 
from 6:00 pm to 8:30 pm of the first day 
of Turfgrass '99. This event was attended 
by approximately 100 guests. 

IV) GCSAA National Conference 1999 
Hospitality Room (Orlando, FL) 

In February, MAAGCS sponsored a 
hospitality room in the President's Suite 
of the Peabody Hotel, Orlando on Thurs-
day, the 11th from 8:30 pm to 11:00 pm 
during the GCSAA National Conference 
and Show. This event was a celebration of 
George Renault III CGCS GCSAA Presi-
dency and attendance was tremendous. 

V) MAAGCS Annual Picnic 

In August, MAAGCS hosted its annual 
picnic. Golf was provided by South River 
Golf Links (Host - John A. Newcomb Sr. 
CGCS) and the picnic was, once again, 
held at the Anne Arundel County facility, 
Mayo Beach. Highlights of the day in-
cluded hard crabs, corn on the cob, pit 
beef, and great pot luck entries by the 
members and their spouses to eat and 

pony rides, a balloon bounce, candy, 
bubbles, and "Bows the Clown" for the 
children. Approximately 200 members 
and their families attended the event and 
everyone seemed to have a great time. 

VI) Ladies Luncheon and Ladies Night 

Postponed until 2000. 

Welcome Committee 

Nick Vance, CGCS 

This year I had the privilege of 
chairing the welcoming committee with 
Dave Burkhart and John Newcomb, 
CGCS. We also enlisted the services of 26 
Class A, B and F volunteers from the 
membership. 

We sent a Superintendent and an 
Affiliate member to call on each of the 
people on our "hit list". This list consisted 
of prospective members, new members 
and some of our members that have 
become "inactive". 

We had at least two goals in mind 
when we started. First, we wanted to 
introdu;e ourselves to the new and pro-
spective members and make them feel 
welcome and we wanted to try to get the 
older members to become more involved. 

Our efforts were rewarded with several 
new members joining the Association We 
saw some of the faces we had not seen in 
a while at the last few meetings of the 
year. We also got some good feedback 
from the membership as to what the 
Association could do for them. 

I think we accomplished what we 
wanted and with your help we will con-
tinue to make this Association stronger. 

More than 70
r

r of golf clubs don't offer their key 
employees retirement benefits... Does yours? 

Now there's help. Golf Retirement Plus™ provides you and your employer with an 
easy and affordable way to contribute to your retirement savings: 

l l t t i th (.«»If kt'tirnmnl Pith . \ou i»et N iih (¡«»It Rt t imiunt Pith . your m \ lover ueh 

• One-on-one personalized retirement counseling 
• Flexibility to fit your budget 
• One account for all contributions. 

• No ERISA concerns or tax liabilities 
• No administrative burdens 
• One plan for all key employees 

AND MUCH MORE! ¿ g ^ £ 
Call TOLL FREE 1-877-RET-PLUS (1-877-738-7587). % 

Securities offered through Locust Street Securities, Inc. (LSSI). Member NASD, SIPC, MSRB ^ M 



MAAGCS 
Golf Notes 

v J 

November Golf Results 
1st Place (641 Closest to the Pin 
Wren/Tschudi/Vance, J./Wannemaker #5 - Orazi 

2nd Place (65) #8 - Evans 

Fierce/Graves/Tanner/Davisson #11 - Tschudi 

3rd Place (66) #15 - Montross 

Gasper/Gilmore/Haines/Robinson Closest To Line 
4th Place (66) Lester Tanner 

Farrar/Plescow/W alsh Longest Drive 

Vance, N. 

Upcoming Events 
January 4th Maryland Turfgrass 2000 

MAAGCS Hospitality Suite 
Holiday Inn - Timonium, MD 

February 5 th MAAGCS Ladies Luncheon 
King's Contrivance Restaurant 
Columbia, MD 

February 17th GCSAA Show & Conference 
MAAGCS & ESAGCS Hospitality Suite 
Radisson Hotel - New Orleans, LA 

March PDI Discussion w/GCSAA Representative 
Superintendent/Assistant Tournament 
Breton Woods Recreation Center 

SCIENTIFIC 

PLANT SERVICE, INC 
CUSTOM HIGH VOLUME APPLICATORS FOR 

TURF TREES AQUATIC 
CONTROL OF DISEASE INSECTS. WEEDS. ALGAE 

GROWTH REGULATORS NUTRIENT MGM'T 

VERTI-DRAIN & YEAGER SERVICES 

MAINTAINING A STANDARD OF EXCELLANCE 
"SINCE 1957" 

A 

410.321.0970 

FAX 410.321.1021 

www.SPSONLINE.com 

http://www.SPSONLINE.com


10 Turfgrass Matters 

News & Notes 
New Members Congratulations 
Class C To Rich and Jamie Isaac upon the birth of Hunter Graham 
Rick Elam Indian Spring Country Club Get Well Wishes 
Michael J. Fitzgerald, Jr. Manor Country Club 
Kelly Kilpatrick Indian Spring Country Club 

To Preston Licklider after recent surgery 

Charles W. Walnoha, III Manor Country Club To Russ Davis after recent surgery 

Class D To Tim Haines after recent surgery 

Jeff Hammel University of Maryland To Bud Burkhart, father of Dave Burkhart, after recent 

Greg Shoemaker Bethesda Country Club 
by-pass surgery 

To Jennifer Giannini, wife of Carmen Giannini, after 
Class r recent surgery 
Cathy Fiddler Geese B. Gone 

Condolences 
Todd van Derwerken Agro Distribution, LLC 

Job Well Done 
Agro Distribution, LLC 

To Scott Roche upon the passing of his father 
Job Well Done 

To Scott Roche upon the passing of his father 
Job Well Done 

To Mike Farrar upon the passing of his mother 
| John Newcomb, CGCS upon his GCSAA re-certification 

A Successful Season... Starts with Century Golf Course Services 
An inviting, well-maintained course means challenging play...and a 

profitable season. As a golf superintendent, you can achieve this success 
with Century Golf Course Services. Century's team of professionals can 

help you solve irrigation or drainac ? problems and show you what's 
new in clubhouse lighting, water features and more. Call today 
for a free catalog and on-site consultation: 8 0 0 - 3 4 7 - 4 2 7 2 . 

Century offers the complete line 
of Legacy Golf rotors and valves, 
Genesis central satellite and 
Viking decoder control systems. 

P L E G A C Y 

Efficient and economical, 
SyncroFlo VFD pumping stations 
are the solution to many golf 
course irrigation problems. 

O 
SyncroFlo , Inc. 

Call the Century National 
Service Center for repairs or 
upgrades on Toro and Rain 
Bird golf controller boards. 
Toll free 888-855-9132 

BoardTronics Inc. 

Êj^ÊÊÊÊÊ 
• Sprinklers 

• Valves 

• Controllers 

• Pump Stations 

• Controller 
Board Repairs 

• Fountains 

CENTURY GOLF PROFESSIONALS <r DE/MDA/A/W. VA 
> SANDY BANKS-BERTWELL « 804-379-2879 > DAVE CEICER » 540-942-3969 
> RICK HILL « 703-968-7081 > JOHN MALEY n 301-476-9417 8 0 0 - 3 4 7 - 4 2 7 2 • www.rainaid.com 

http://www.rainaid.com


Q U E L A N T ™ - C a 
Calcium & Amino Acids 

CALCIUM DEFICIENCY 
CORRECTOR 

A d d i t i o n of calcium to the soil by traditional 
means is not usually efficient or effective in 
treating the calcium deficiency of turfgrass. Once 
applied, the common forms of liming materials 
can rapidly change to compounds that are 
iasoluble in water arxl not readily available to the 
plant. Continuous applications over long time 
periods are necessary to effect even modest 
improvements in calcium uptake 

Quelanr-Ca is a newly available amino acid 
chelated calcium product that corrects calcium 
def ic iencies in turfgrass upon appl icat ion 
Quelanr-Ca provides readily available calcium 
chelated with amino acids so that it is easily 
absorbed by the leaves and/or the roots of the plant 
regardless of most soil and water conditions. The unique 
formulat ion of amino acids used for chelat ion was 

developed not only to facilitate absorption by the 
leaves and roots, but to increase mobility of the 
calcium within tlie plant as well. 

Quelai it -Ca is normally applied as a foliar spray 
1 and may also be applied through fertigation. 

Either way, it is tank-mix compat ib le wi th 
herbicides, soluble fertil izers, insecticides. 

SEte?1 1 fungicides arxl plant growth regulators. It will even 
j help improve the efficiency of most of these 

¡as? treatments by increasing their absorption and 
— t r a n s l o c a t i o n within tlie plant. 

Best of all. Quelanr-Ca is economical to use and 
it protects the environment. 

Quelanr-Ca — a true systemic. Its new...it's unique, 
and nothing else works quite like it! 

For more information about Quelant~-Ca call 
Nutramax Laboratories' at: 800925-5187 

k s ü I 
1 O C AGRICULTURE DIVISION 

n u T R a m a x 
X LABORATORIES. INC. 

GRICULTURE DIVISION 
Baltimore, Maryland 



MID-ATLANTIC NEWSLETTER SUPPORTERS 
Patrons listed on this page are supporting our Association. You are encouraged to support them. 

ACE NURSERIES/ACE TREE MOVERS 
Specializing in select nursery material & tree 
moving for the golf course industry Serving the 
entire Mid-Atlantic region with 20 years 
experience m the golf course environment. Pre-
construction moves, screening, memonal trees 
www acetreemovers com 
Jeff Miskm (800) 258-4ACE 
Mike Cunningham (301) 258-0008 

ALDINO SOD FARMS. INC. 
Providing top quality turfgrass sod since 1950 
Maryland State certified bluegrass & Fescue. 
609 Buffalograss. and coming soon. Omni 
Zoysia 
(410)734-4100 or (410)879-8277 

AULT, CLARK & ASSOCIATES, LTD 
Golf Course Architectural Design & Consultant 
Services 
Brian T. Ault 
Thomas E Clark (301) 942-0716 

B & B UNDERWATER MARINE SERVICES 
Divers specializing in underwater imgation 
services Clean and inspect wells and water 
intakes. Service underwater pumps and 
fountain systems Preventative maintenance 
and service contracts available. Let us save you 
from using city water. Tom Black & Scott Evans 

(703) 263-0429 

CENTREVILLE SOD GROWERS 
Virginia State Certified Bluegrass Blends.Turf-
Type Tall Fescue. Penn-Trio Bentgrass. 
Providence Bentgrass. Dominant Bentgrass. 
and Pencross Bentgrass Bulk Leaf Compost & 
Bedding Plants 
Sheldon & Craig Betterly. Tim Demena 

(703)361-8338 

CENTURY RAIN AID 
Your Link to Legacy Golf * 800-347-4272 
The complete source for all imgation equipment, 
including rotors, valves, central control, pump 
stations, drainage, radio remote control, 
fountains, landscape lighting and more 
Irrigation system planning and controller board 
repairs for Rain Bird & Toro controllers 

DAVISSON GOLF, INC. 
Isolite. Bio-Ject. Unimm Topdress & Mix. Ecosoil 
Liq & Gran Fertilizer. Menefee Húmate. 
BentSod. Haz-Mat Fuel Vault. Clean Rack. 
Mulch. Orgro Compost. Hover Mowers. Inject-
Pro FertSys, Cal. Carb 
Sales - Tim . Rob (VA). Andy (MD) 
Service - Ken Braun (800) 613-6888 

EDEN LAWN & LANDSCAPING, INC. 
Landscape maintenance services for goif 
courses Diagnose & control tree and shrub 
diseases and pests; prune shrubs, hedges and 
ornamental trees; mulch landscape bed; 
implement fertility & weed control programs. 
MDA#23942/MHIC#47816 
Mike Potis (410)426-4254 

EGYPT FARMS, INC. 
Quality controlled topdressing & construction. 
Mixes Soil Amendments Solu-Lime Fertilizers. 
Organic Bio-stims. Crumb Rubber Geo-Textiles 
Zeolite & Custom Bagged Mixes 
Dean .Snyder. Cheryl Gaultney. Dave 
Cammartoa. Steve Chinp. Mary Thurn. Ben 
Stagg EGYPTFARMSQaol.com 

ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY RESOURCES 
Carter B McCamy. President 
Stream Stabilization. Landscaping. Permitting. 
Pond Management. Bio-engineenng. Wetland 
Design. Storm-water Management 
(301)208-0123 Fax (301) 208-0189 

FINCH TURF EQUIPMENT, INC. 
John Deere. Agnmetal. Landpnde. Lastac 
Pronovost. and Ty-Crop Turf Equipment 
Ray Finch. Tom Wojcik, Ed Childs. Larry Cosh. 
Dave Feldman. Paul Schultheis 
Parts (800) 78DEERE. (410) 876- 2211 

FISHER & SON COMPANY, INC. 
Superior turf and horticultural control products; 
Fertilizers (Earthworks. Lebanon. Growth 
Products). Grass Seed. Soil Amendments and 
top dressings 
Jack Roxbrough (703) 876-0983 
Mike Fisher (800)262-2127 

G.L. CORNELL CO.Qwww glcornell.com 
Rainbird, Jacobsen. Ransomes. Cushman, 
Ryan. Turf co, National. Smithco, Bernhard 
Gnnders. SDI & Broyhill Sprayers. Flotonex PSI 
Pump Stations; Pipe. Wire. Fittings; Golf 
Supplies (800) 492-1373. fax (301) 948-5367 

GREEN MEADOWS TURF SUPPLY CO. 
Fertilizers (Lebanon. Nature Safe). Grass Seed. 
Native Grasses. Biological Plant Health Care 
Products. Pesticides. Soil Conditioners. 
Spreaders and Sprayers 
Whse: 4215 E & F Walney Rd Chantilly. VA. 
20151 (703)449-0953 
Fax (703) 449-0753 

(888) 891-0457 
Bob Butterworth. Harry Fndley. Herb Lea 

GREEN RELEAF 
The leader in Microbial Technology with tissue 
testing service. Contact your Koonz Distnbutor 
Bob Orazi. CGCS Distnct Manager 
(410)730-8871 

HARFORD INDUSTRIAL MINERALS 
Topdressing Blends 
TD 1000. Dried Sands & Custom Blends 
Construction Blends to your specs 
Introducing Irish Peat for root zone mix 
Dottie & Larry Stanall 
(800) TOPDRESS (800) 867-3737 

HYDRO DESIGNS, INC. 
Consulting firm specializing in golf course 
imgation & pump station design, imgation 
system assessment, construc-tion management/ 
imgation projects. system 
troubleshooting/control systems & pump 
stations, and GPS mapping 
Michael Krones (301) 831-8404 
Paul McMahon 

KEEN CONSULTING, INC. 
Professional soil & environmental services. All 
analytical work performed by Brookside 
Laboratones. Inc. an A2LA Certified Lab 
Jim Kelley (410)392-9380 

(410) 392-6467 Fax 
Tony or Tak Keen (302)697-9575 

LEBANON CHEMICAL CORP. 
Manufacturers and formulators of Country Club 
Greenskeeper and Lebanon Pro Fertilizer and 
NX Pro Fertilizer. 
Paul Grosh (800)233-0628 
Junior Ruckman (540) 869-2826 

LESCO, INC. 
A team of professionals, serving your turf-grass 
needs. Fertilizer, seed, repair parts, equipment 
& golf course accessones 
Mark Bujac (301) 464-5993. Mike Eder 
(410) 288-2830. Tom Malehorn (410) 876-7474 
Ed Walker (410)531-5203 

LOFTS SEED/ABT 
"Where Great Grass Begins" Quality Seed 
Dave Thomas - MD. DE. N.VA. DC 
Jeff Everhart - VA. WV 
John Brader - Mgr. Mary Collins - Cust. Service 
(800)732-3332 (301) 362-8548 fax 

MCDONALD & SONS, INC. 
Golf course construction and maintenance. 
John McDonald 
John McDonald. II 
Enk McDonald (410) 799-7740 

MID-ATLANTIC EQUIPMENT CORP 
t - z Go & Yamaha turf and utility vehicles, 
personnel earners, new and used golf cars. 
Rick Arnold. Paul Tideman. Gillet Boyce. and 
Myers Coggm (800) 962-3804 

NEWSOM SEED, INC. 
Grass Seed mixed to your specs. Andgrow & 
Lebanon Fertilizer. Roots Biostimulants 
Sam Kessel (703)242-0559. (703)593-1942 
Jim Claxton (800)441-4740. (301)409-5081 
Allen Bohrer (800) 553-2719. (301) 414-3270 

NUTRAMAX LABORATORIES, INC. 
Macro-Sorb Radicular & Macro-Sorb Foliar, 
ammo acid based biofertilizers for healthier turf 
& maximum protection from stress; Quelant-Ca. 
the calcium deficiency corrector 
George Barger (800) 925-5187 
Jose1 Casasola (410) 931-4000 

SAIC (formerly R. E. WRIGHT, INC.) 
20 years of imgation. supply development & 
environmental management at golf courses in 
the Mid Atlantic area Hydrogeologic & 
environmental studies including groundwater 
and stream monitoring, quantity and quality 
testing J Lindaw. Mike Haufler, Joel Herman 

(410) 876-0280 

RUSSELL ROBERTS 
Golf course design and construction 
26800 Grace Ct . Damascus. MD 20872 
Jack Roberts (301) 253-4066 

A C SCHULTES, INC. 
Irrigation well installation and rehabilitation 
Repair and installation of booster pumps, 
motors, treatment equipment as well as 
construction of pumping stations and well 
houses. Call for flow testing, spring start up or 
wintenzing of your wells and pumps 
John Gilman (410)841-6710 
Fax (410)841-6711 

SLEEPY HOLLOW TURF MGMT. 
Floratine Innovative plant & soil products. 
Tnon lifts & Teejet nozzles 
464 Ailes Road. Delta. PA 17314-8528 
Sean Fifer. Sales Consultant 

(800) 958-2913 

STANCILLS, INC. 
Special sands and blending services for golf 
courses and athletic fields 
499 Mountain Hill Rd . Perryville. MD 
Terry D Stancill 
Phyllis Vaught (410) 939-2224 

SUMMIT HALL TURF FARM, INC 
Meyer Z-52 Zoysia (sod or plugs). Supreme 
Bluegrass Blend (sod). Medallion Turf Type. Tall 
Fescue Blend (sod). Southshore/Crenshaw 
Bentgrass. Signature Bentgrass. UHS products 
(seed, fertilizer, c' emicals & lime) 
Brian Finger (301) 948-2900 
Frank Wilmot 

TERRA INTERNATIONAL 
Pesticides, fertilizers, and seed, where you need 
them, when you need them. 
Sharon Verchick (800) 762-3837 

Pager (410) 525-6351 

TEBCO IRRIGATION 
Specializing in golf course imgation. automation, 
service and repair, pump stations, trenching and 
root pruning. 

Todd Bahnemann (301) 579-2628 

THE CARE OF TREES 
Aboncultural services, pruning, plant healthcare. 
IPM. removals, stump gnnding. root pruning 
Ron Rubin. Joseph Christopher. Jeff Aten 
(301)948-5885 or (703)471-1427 
TURF EQUIPMENT & SUPPLY CO. 
Toro equipment & imgation. Foley & Neary 
gnnders. Otterbine pond aerators. PSI pump 
stations . TrueSurface rollers, Toro Siteworks 
Systems. Aeravator. Air Drag 
www.turf equipment com 
Baltimore (410) 799-5575 
D.C./Norlhem VA (301)621-2975 

TURF PARTNERS 
Leading the industry in 
mangement Exclusive 
products 
Marc Petrus 
Jim Hernngton 
Steve Rucich 
Mike Del Biondo 
Dan Davis 

turf and ornamental 
distributor of Scott's 

(540)710-1148 
(540)776-5104 
(610) 253-4033 
(717) 764-2707 
(717)667-3900 

YORK DISTRIBUTORS 
Fungicides, insecticides, herbicides. Anderson 
Premium Grade Fertilizers. Grass Seed. Bioplex 
Root Stimulants. Nutnculture Soluble Fertilizer 
Tom Walsh Office (800)235-6138 

Pager (800) 255-4356 
Fax (410) 636-8765 

http://www.turf

